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The mission of the Historical Society is to tell the inspiring 
stories of Coastal Georgia through the collections and historic 
structures entrusted to its care. Our purpose is to preserve 
and share these cultural resources, which illuminate our past 
and give meaning and value to the present and future.
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FEATURED SPEAKER:
ED CAESAR

THE EPIC HUNT FOR A LOST WORLD WAR II AIRCRAFT CARRIER

On September 15, 1942, in the South Pacific, three Japanese torpedoes 

slammed into the US aircraft carrier Wasp, setting off a series of explosions, 

followed by uncontrollable fires. Thirty-five minutes after impact, Captain Forest 

P. Sherman gave the order to abandon ship. The irreparably damaged ship 

drifted until nightfall, when the destroyer USS Lansdowne was ordered to 

torpedo and sink the Wasp. Almost 200 sailors had perished.  Among the dead 

were young men from Atlanta, Dalton, and Tifton, Georgia. 

In 2019, the Research Vessel Petrel located the Wasp, resting at a depth of 

13,800 feet in the Coral Sea. British journalist Ed Caesar spent two weeks 

with the expedition and witnessed the discovery of the Wasp. In today’s 

presentation, Caesar will describe the fascinating hunt for the carrier.  The 

Petrel was retrofitted by Microsoft co-founder Paul Allen in 2016 to search for 

historically significant wrecks located in deep waters and challenging conditions. 

Caesar is highly acclaimed for his in-depth feature stories on a wide variety 

of topics, including Russian oligarchs, African civil wars, and Stonehenge. 

He has contributed to The New Yorker, The New York Times Magazine, The 

Atlantic, and Smithsonian. His award-winning book Two Hours: The Quest to 

Run the Impossible Marathon explores the history, science, and psychology 

of professional marathon running. Named the Foreign Press Association’s 

Journalist of the Year in 2014, he has won nine journalism awards.
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT

	 Serving as President of the Coastal Georgia Historical 
Society Board of Directors is an amazing honor. We have 
seen the leadership of Executive Director Sherri Jones and 
curator Mimi Rogers transform the Society over the last ten 
years into an organization of exceptional distinction. They have 
assembled an extraordinary staff and a dynamic Board that 
continues to expand the Society’s vision and mission.
	 As 2019 comes to an end, it is with great pleasure that 
I share the wonderful successes of the Society. The opening 
of the World War II Home Front Museum and its first full year 
of operation exceeded all expectations. More than 19,000 
individuals have toured this world-class museum with rave 
reviews! The vision and determination of Sherri and Mimi to 
convert the Historic Coast Guard Station on St. Simons Island, 
Georgia into this unique, one-of-a-kind museum experience 
has blessed this community with a treasure.    
	 The Society continues to provide amazing programs 
and entertainment to the community. The Chautauqua Lecture 
Series was attended by a sold out crowd. Membership 
meetings and a history course were all at capacity and the 
Little Light Music Series was a success with the exception of 
Hurricane Dorian causing the cancellation of our last concert. 
We are very grateful for the commitment and financial support 
of our members and corporate sponsors.
	 The Society’s Board and its staff, led by Dr. Valerie 
Hepburn as our consultant, have spent the last six months 
discussing and developing a five-year strategic plan to 

ensure the Society’s direction and future. Membership 
surveys and extensive Board and staff discussions aided in 
the development of an aggressive, yet achievable, strategic 
plan that will see the Society into 2025. Some of the plan’s 
highlights include: enriching the collections, expanding our 
capacity to educate and engage communities, and ensuring 
the sustainability of our national treasures. We look forward 
to providing you with a detailed look of the Society’s strategic 
plan in the spring! 
	 I would like to extend a special thank you to Kay 
Cantrell, Mike Martin, Janis Rodriguez, and the late Sally Hawie 
for their devotion and commitment to the Society’s Board of 
Directors. Their time, talents, and resources have certainly 
enhanced this Historical Society. We are deeply saddened by 
Sally’s passing the week of Thanksgiving. She was a wonderful 
person who will be greatly missed. 
	 I look forward to working with our new Board members 
Michelle Johnston, Susan Myers, and Mike Hodges in 2020. 
	 The cultural experiences provided by the Society are 
unparalleled. All of our lives have been and continue to be truly 
enriched by this organization! We are grateful and appreciative 
of your continued support. Wishing you all a Happy New Year!

Kevin Lokey
President
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EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S  REPORT

	 The Coastal Georgia Historical Society now oversees 
not just one, but two self-sustaining stand-alone history 
museums. The World War II Home Front Museum has both 
met and exceeded expectations, transforming the Historic 
Coast Guard Station into a cultural attraction on par with the St. 
Simons Lighthouse Museum and a truly valuable educational 
asset. Its successful opening also represents the completion 
of the Society’s 2015-2019 Strategic Plan. As we reflect on the 
achievements of the past five years, we look forward to the 
incredible possibilities of the next five years and beyond.
	 The Home Front Museum has had a wonderful 
inaugural year, and I am excited to share some of the highlights 
with you. During the first year, we had 19,577 ticketed visitors, 
in line with budget figures which assumed half of Lighthouse 
ticket sales. The new Museum is self-sustaining, with tickets 
and merchandise sales covering the cost of site operations. 
Pledge payments due at year-end will eliminate the remaining 
line of credit on the project.  
	 We are thrilled with the response by locals and visitors! 
We have received many positive comments and messages 
from the community thanking the Society for preserving this 
patriotic and inspiring story and the historic buildings. Visitors 
love the immersive galleries and interactive exhibits and the 
recreation of iconic home front scenes such as a bond drive 
booth and an A&P Food storefront. These experiences are 
popular with visitors of all ages.
	 One of my favorite TripAdvisor reviews says, “I learned 
so much!  The interactive exhibits were great and the stories, 
as told by the participants themselves, were fascinating. This 
museum shows how our country came together and worked as 
one body for America. We can learn lessons from that today.” 
(Visitor, TripAdvisor, October 2019)

	 I am thrilled to report that the Glynn County School 
System has chosen the new Museum as an approved field 
trip for 5th, 8th, and 11th grade students, beginning in 2020. 
This means that potentially 4,000 Glynn County students 
will visit the Museum every year! In preparation, the Society, 
Glynn County Schools, and the College of Coastal Georgia 
have established a partnership to create an exciting new field 
trip experience. Teacher candidates from the College have 
created field trip lesson plans for 5th graders in collaboration 
with the historians and educators at the Society as part of their 
coursework. The plan is to expand the pilot program to 8th and 
11th grades in the future. 
	 In addition to collaborating with local schools, the 
Museum has created a platform for the Society to build 
partnerships with museums across the state. We are working 
with the Museum of Aviation, the National Infantry Museum, 
the Mighty Eighth Museum, and others to establish a Georgia 
World War II Heritage Trail. The new Trail was announced at the 
Governor’s Tourism Conference in September and will launch 
next spring. The member museums will cooperate through 
programs and marketing initiatives to promote Georgia’s rich 
World War II history and the museums dedicated to preserving 
and presenting that history. 
	 We sincerely appreciate your belief in our mission, 
our organization, and the new Home Front Museum. A project 
of this scale was only possible because of the solid base of 
support provided by our membership. With your help, not only 
this community, but also thousands of visitors from across 
the nation, can now learn how Coastal Georgians joined 
communities across America to do their part during WWII. The 
success of the Home Front Museum’s first year belongs to you!
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	 After this tremendous achievement, the Board of 
Directors and staff knew it was important to thoughtfully 
consider the next steps as we plan for our 60th Anniversary 
in 2025. To do so, the Board spent the last six months 
undertaking a strategic review to produce a plan that will focus 
our efforts during the next five years. The rigorous process 
included research on peers in the industry, surveying members, 
visitors, Board, and staff as well as conducting a thorough self-
assessment. The Society will unveil the results of this process 
in the spring with a new, Board-approved strategic plan.   
	 The Society has achieved expansive goals over the 
past decade – including a fully-functioning headquarters 
building, a restored historic Lighthouse, a rejuvenated 
Keeper’s Dwelling and Lighthouse Museum, a new Home Front 
Museum, enhanced collections, successful capital campaigns, 
new educational offerings, and treasured programs and 
member services. The future focus will be on Education and 
Engagement and using our extraordinary resources to touch 
people across Glynn County, the state, and the nation.
	 The Coastal Georgia Historical Society is now 
recognized as one of the premier history institutions in the 
state – a lofty position requiring vigilance, innovation, and 
investment to maintain. We must stay forward-looking to uphold 
this standard and grow the impact of our sites, services, and 
programs. In a survey response, one member said, “Be open to 
the future, while honoring the past.”  We look forward to sharing 
a vision that builds on our strengths while challenging us to 
maintain our relevance and standards of excellence. 

Sherri Jones
Executive Director 
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2019 FINANCIAL REPORT
(Un-Audited)

Operations
Revenues
Transfer from General Endowment
Expenses (Excluding Depreciation of $755,007)
Net Profit/Loss from Operations		

$ 
$ 
$
$

1,456,190
65,000           

(1,541,150
(19,960

$
$

83,065
90,290

World War II Home Front Museum Preservation Maintenance Fund		
Gifts and Pledges during the year
End of Year Balance	

$
$
$

318,527 
(125,860
258,231

St. Simons Lighthouse Museum Preservation Maintenance Fund
Beginning of Year Balance
Net of Transfer for Preservation Projects	
End of Year Balance

$
$
$

1,202,552 
(65,000

1,348,266 

General Endowment
Beginning of Year Balance
Net of Transfer to Operating Account
End of Year Balance

During 2019, the Society combined the Keeper’s Dwelling and Lighthouse Endowments and reclassified them as the 
St. Simons Lighthouse Museum Preservation Maintenance Fund.  The World War II Home Front Museum Preservation 
Maintenance Fund was also established.  Both funds will be used to complete preservation maintenance for the  
historic buildings.

)

)

)
)
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2019: HIGHLIGHTS OF AN EXCITING YEAR

The Society’s primary service to the community continues to 
be providing stewardship and public access to the St. Simons 
Lighthouse Museum and the World War II Home Front Museum.

Programs, Lectures, and Events

The A.W. Jones Heritage Center serves as the venue for a full schedule 
of activities and lectures, as well as providing space for the Society’s 
offices, archives, library, the Museum Store, and event rentals.  

     A preservation project at the Keeper’s Dwelling, coordinated by 
Board Member Kay Cantrell, was completed during January. All exterior 
wood and metal elements were cleaned and painted, the interior wood 
floors were cleaned and waxed, and one of the early 19th century 
shutters was repaired to remove rot and painted. Also during January 
and early February, the ADA ramp at the Lighthouse was brought up 
to federal standards. The work was funded by the Keeper’s Dwelling 
Endowment established during the 2014 restoration campaign.     

Museum Visitation
         General Admission			  60,878
         Group Tours			   194
         Participants	  		  2,065
         School Tours			   77
         Children				    3,682

Educational Programming
         Attendees at lectures,  
         special tours, and children’s 
         programs 				    2,917

Events
         Little Light Music 
         Concert Series Attendees		  4,000
         Number of Events		   	 50    

     In January, the World War II Home Front Museum introduced the 
Storytellers Program on Tuesdays, which continued throughout 
the year. Each week, volunteers shared their memories of serving 
abroad and on the Home Front. Museum visitors heard personal 
accounts of the war years including serving on Liberty ships, what 
it was like to be in the Battle of the Bulge as an Army Combat 
Engineer, serving stateside in Navy hospitals, scrapping for the war 
effort, and working in the J.A. Jones Shipyard.

  The Society’s Annual Meeting was held on January 13 at The 
Cloister on Sea Island.  Keynote speaker Lynne Olson presented 
a lecture entitled “Citizens of London: The Americans Who Helped 
Britain Survive Its Darkest Hour.” In a lecture based on her highly 
acclaimed book, Citizens of London, Olson described Britain during 
the critical time before America entered World War II. Approximately 
400 members and guests were in attendance.
	 Patricia Overholt was awarded the Cunningham Bowl for 
exemplary service to the Society during the previous year. Duane 
Harris, Linda Heagy, and Gene Rackley received the Rodriguez 
Service Award for extraordinary service during the fundraising 
campaign for the World War II Home Front Museum. Four new 
board members were announced at the meeting: Keith Calhoun, 
David Furnish, Lucy Glasebrook, and Janis Rehlaender.

  Society Senior Historian Buddy Sullivan, presented his annual 
six-week course, “An Overview of Coastal Georgia’s History,” 
January 15 through February 19. The course attracted 130 
participants.

     The Society was honored at the 2019 Golden Isles Hospitality 
Celebration on January 24. This event recognizes those who 
go above and beyond and significantly influence and impact the 
Golden Isles hospitality industry and community as a whole. The 
Society won the Shared Vision Award for the creation of the World 
War II Home Front Museum. This award honors an individual or 
group who has not only adopted the community’s shared vision 

Continued on next page
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statement, but fully embodies that vision in accomplishing collective 
area success.

     On February 1, Society volunteer Cesar Rodriguez, Education 
Director Sandy Jensen, and World War II Home Front Museum Site 
Manager Kim Campbell participated in the annual Georgia Heritage 
Day at Oglethorpe Point Elementary School. Cesar and Sandy 
spoke to fourth grade students about the St. Simons Lighthouse. 
Kim spoke to fifth grade classes about the Coast Guard’s role 
during World War II.

     The St. Simons Lighthouse Museum and the World War II Home 
Front Museum participated in the Georgia History Festival’s Super 
Museum Sunday on February 10 where we opened the museums 
free of charge.

     The Society co-sponsored National History Day on March 6 
with Georgia Humanities and LaGrange College in partnership with 
Mercer University. Over the course of the school year, students 
selected a topic related to this year’s theme, “Triumph and Tragedy 
in History.”  The Coastal Georgia Regional Competition was hosted 
at the Liberty County Performing Arts Center.

     For the fourth annual Journeys, the Society continued the 
exploration of Georgia’s barrier islands with Little St. Simons. On 
March 20, Theresa Singleton, Ph.D. presented “Rediscovering Slave 
Lives Through Archaeology,” a lecture about what archaeology 
reveals about the lives of enslaved peoples, both in the southern 
United States and the Caribbean. There were 200 people in 
attendance. Two field trips to Little St. Simons Island were offered 
on March 21 and April 30, and included tours of the 19th century site 
known as Quash’s House.

     Over 50 Society volunteers attended the annual Volunteer 
Appreciation Luncheon on April 17, organized by Board Member 
Janis Rodriguez. Special recognition was given to those who 
dedicated over 100 hours of volunteer service in 2018. Those 
recognized were Larry Bacon, Jim Barnett, Les Breen, Myrna Crook, 

Nancy Jenkins, Pat Overholt, Janis Rodriguez, Mary Shell, Anne 
Thigpen, and Robin White.

     The Spring Membership Meeting was held on April 25. Captain 
Don Peacock and Troubadour Bill Schustik of the Tall Ship Lynx 
presented “History and Music of the War of 1812 and the Heroic 
Age.” The program explored the War of 1812 and the Battle of 
Nantucket with the music of the era woven throughout. There were 
200 members in attendance.

     The Little Light Music Concert Series opened on May 19 with 
the Tams, followed by Loose Chain on June 16, and the Funk 
Brotherhood on July 14. Due to the threat of Hurricane Dorian, 
the Sensational Sounds of Motown concert on September 1 was 
cancelled. In lieu of rescheduling the last concert, the Society 
partnered with Christ Church, Elegant Island Living, and other 
community businesses to put together a benefit concert to raise 
hurricane relief funds for the Bahamas. 
	 The Series entertained 4,000 concertgoers and generated 
around $32,000 for the Society. We are grateful to our generous 
sponsors: Ameris Bank, Brown-Rose Wealth Management of 
Morgan Stanley, Elegant Island Living, Moore Stephens Tiller, Ranco 
Event Rentals, and Sea Island Landscaping.

     In 1994, the U.S. Coast Guard transferred light-keeping duties 
for the St. Simons Lighthouse to their volunteer branch, the Coast 
Guard Auxiliary. At that time, our local St. Simons Flotilla, led by 
Jeff Cole and Bob West, organized a small team to provide weekly 
maintenance and cleaning of the light. The 25th Anniversary of their 
service was recognized at a reception at the Lighthouse on May 23.

     This summer, Education Director Sandy Jensen and Home Front 
Museum Site Manager Kim Campbell presented pop-up programs 
at both museums during the week. They took visitors on deeper 
dives into historical topics featured in the galleries, with a special 
emphasis on engaging our younger visitors in these subjects.

     

Programs, Lectures, and Events, continued
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     The 2019 Chautauqua Lecture Series, “Georgia Roots, National 
Influence: Four Noted Americans who called Georgia Home,” 
explored the lives of four Americans with Georgia roots, whose 
impact on American life was achieved after they left the South. The 
series attracted 200 attendees per lecture.
	 On August 8, Andrew Phillips, curator of the Woodrow 
Wilson Presidential Library in Staunton, Virginia, kicked off the 
series with a program entitled “Ellen Axson Wilson: First Georgian in 
the White House.” Though she died during her husband’s first term 
as President, Ellen Wilson, a Georgia native, was an influential force 
during his rise to power as president of Princeton University and 
governor of New Jersey. 
	 The topic for the August 15 lecture was the life and 
influence of Savannah-born Johnny Mercer, who moved to New 
York in 1927 and became a leading figure in the American music 
scene. Perhaps best known for the Academy Award-winning song 
“Moon River,” Mercer wrote lyrics for over a thousand songs, often 
inspired by his Georgia heritage. Author and historian Glenn Eskew, 
Ph.D., presented “Johnny Mercer:  Southern Songwriter for the 
World,” based on his biography of the same name.
	 In recognition of our series’ inspiration, the August 22 
program featured a Chautauqua-style living history presentation. 
Humanities scholar and founder of the modern Chautauqua 
movement, Clay Jenkinson presented “A Beautiful Southern 
Woman:  Martha Bulloch Roosevelt through the Eyes of Her Son 
Teddy.” Jenkinson portrayed the character of Theodore Roosevelt 
and described the life and influence of the President’s mother, 
Martha “Mittie” Bulloch of Roswell, Georgia. A winner of the National 
Humanities Medal, Jenkinson is host of the nationally syndicated 
radio program The Thomas Jefferson Hour and author of several 
books on prominent Americans.
	 The series concluded on August 29 with a lecture 
by Ethan Michaeli entitled “Robert Abbott and the Legendary 
Newspaper that Changed America.” A St. Simons Island native, 
Robert Abbott founded The Chicago Defender in 1905, which 
achieved the highest circulation of any African-American owned 
newspaper in the world. Members of the Abbott-Sengstacke family 
and board members of the Robert S. Abbott Race Unity Institute 
in Brunswick attended the program. Artist Kevin Pullen’s sculpture 

of Robert Abbott with Chicago Defender newsboys was on display 
for the lecture. The following day, Michaeli presented programs 
on Abbott to social studies students at Brunswick High and Glynn 
Academy. Michaeli is author of the critically acclaimed book, The 
Defender: How the Legendary Black Newspaper Changed America. 
	 The Society is grateful to Wells Fargo Advisors for their 
generous financial support of the Chautauqua Lecture Series.

     On September 26, the Society hosted a lecture and book 
signing with the Ossabaw Island Education Alliance & Ossabaw 
Island Foundation. Paul M. Pressly, Ph.D., presented “Interpreting the 
Human Geography of the Georgia Coast,” based on his recent book 
Coastal Nature, Coastal Culture: Environmental Histories of the 
Georgia Coast. There were 175 guests in attendance.

     The Museum Store hosted a Holiday Open House on November 
9 with special events including vendor displays and book signings.

     The Fall Membership Meeting was held on November 14. 
Historian Scott Reynolds Nelson, Ph.D., presented “The Secret 
Meeting at Jekyll Island and the Creation of the Federal Reserve.” 
He discussed the personalities and events that shaped the Federal 
Reserve Act. There were 200 members in attendance.  

     The Society, the College of Coastal Georgia, and the Glynn 
County Board of Education established a partnership to develop 
an exciting new field trip experience for fifth grade students at 
the World War II Home Front Museum. Teacher candidates from 
the College created field trip lesson plans in collaboration with the 
historians and educators at the Society as part of their coursework 
before graduation. On Tuesday, December 10, the soon-to-be 
teachers presented their plans at the Home Front Museum to fifth 
graders from Oglethorpe Point Elementary School.

     The Society presented “SSI Archives” each month in Elegant 
Island Living magazine. Produced by Mimi Rogers and Sandy 
Jensen, these articles on local history featured photographs and 
artifacts from our collection.
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ACQUISITIONS

NEW COLLECTIONS

Documents pertaining to Lucas & Jenkins – 
Dixie Theatre Investment Co., Bijou Theater 
in Brunswick, GA, and Georgia Theatre 
Investment Co.
Donor:  The Fox Theatre

2019.001 Postcard: St. Simons Island Lighthouse and 
Waycross Colony, 1913
Donor: Norbert G. Raith

2019.007

Postcards: St. Simons Coast Guard Station (2),  
circa 1937
Donor:  Greg Lunsford

2019.002

Aviator’s Log Book, cigarette ration card, 
identification cards (2) of Lieut. James W. Kielt, 
U.S. Navy; Booklet: “U.S. Naval Air Station 
Lakehurst, New Jersey,” circa 1943; National 
Geographic Magazine, July 1943
Donor:  Thea Jarvis

2019.005

Boxed set of World War II aircraft identification 
View-Master cards, produced for the Army 
Air Force Flying Training Command, used at 
Spence Army Airfield, Moultrie, Georgia, 1942
Donor:  Lee Jackson Powell

2019.009Items pertaining to the St. Simons Lighthouse 
property, including plats, letters, quitclaim 
deeds, from the estate of Joe Biletzskov,  
land surveyor
Donor:  Linda Stewart

2019.003

Margaret Davis Cate, Our Todays and 
Yesterdays, inscribed by Cate to Lydia Parrish; 
photograph (1) of house, possibly on St. Simons 
Island; typewritten note about Pierce Butler, Jr., 
author unknown; hand-drawn copy of 1805 map 
of land on St. Simons owned by Wm Page and 
Benjamin Cater
Donor:  Vernon E. Langford

2019.004

Airship control car seat, Naval Air Station Glynco
Donor:  Charles W. Oliver

2019.006

Items pertaining to the 2004 G8 Summit held 
on Sea Island: booklets, schedules, telephone, 
newspapers, and other materials
Donor:  Linda Clavin

2019.008

Collection of postcards:  scenes/buildings of 
Brunswick, St. Simons Island, Sea Island, Jekyll 
Island, Darien, and Midway	
Donor:  State Library of Florida

2019.010

World War II Civil Air Patrol Congressional 
Gold Medal awarded to Sam Baker (2)
Donor:  Samuel Winn Baker

2019.011

World War II Women’s Land Army Patch,
Donor:  Paul W. Meschke Sr. 

2019.012
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Items pertaining to Cassina Garden Club 
history
Donor:  Cassina Garden Club

1998.015

2018.009

World War II War Ration Books No. 3 (3), Technical Manual: The 
Army Cook (1942), Baking Manual for the Army Cook (1943)
Donor:  Marianne Owens 

ADDITIONS TO EXISTING COLLECTIONS: EDUCATION COLLECTION:

RESEARCH LIBRARY:DVDs, 2019 Coastal Georgia Historical 
Society programs

Annual Meeting: “Citizens of London: The 
American Who Helped Britain Survive Its 
Darkest Hour” by Lynne Olson

Journey’s lecture: “Rediscovering Slave 
Lives Through Archaeology” by Theresa 
Singleton, Ph.D.

Spring Membership Meeting Lecture: 
“History and Music of the War of 1812 and 
the Heroic Age” by Captain Don Peacock 
and Troubadour Bill Schustik of the Tall Ship 
Lynx

Chautauqua Lecture Series (4):  “Georgia 
Roots, National Influence:  Four Noted 
Americans who called Georgia Home”

Lecture and Book Signing: “Interpreting the 
Human Geography of the Georgia Coast” by 
Paul Pressly, Ph.D.

Fall Membership Meeting Lecture: “The 
Secret Meeting at Jekyll Island and the 
Creation of the Federal Reserve” by Scott 
Reynolds Nelson, Ph.D.

High Water on the Bar
by Buddy Sullivan
Donor:  Buddy Sullivan

Book: 

At the End of the Oaks: The 
Official History of Sea Island Golf 
Club by Gary A. Galyean
Donor:  Sue and Charles Henson

Book: 

Booklets: “Georgia-Sea Island Festival: The 
Old and the Young...passing down 
the tradition,” 1993

“On Christmas Creek: Life on 
Cumberland Island” by Mary Miller
Donor:  Jan Payne

“Great Moments of the War by 
Graflex,” 1946
Donor:  Paul W. Meschke, Sr. 

Booklet: 
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THE ARCHAEOLOGY LABORATORY

	 The laboratory at the Historic Coast Guard Station continues to process and preserve local archaeological collections and 
provide assistance to scholars, researchers, and the general public. Former interns Scott Clark and Marie Meranda returned to assist 
in the lab at various times throughout the year. Projects associated with the lab were included in presentations at the Society of 
Historical Archaeology Annual Conference in January and Southeastern Archaeological Conference in November.
	 Our dedicated volunteers have contributed both time and financial support. Society board member Myrna Crook donated 
countless hours to managing the lab according to professional standards and providing educational and research services. Our 
consulting archaeologist Dr. Nicholas Honerkamp provided guidance throughout the year.

Maintaining and expanding the database of all artifacts. 

Updating portable display cases, which were shown at a 

number of educational programs.

Providing research assistance to two graduate students,  

a historian, and an author.

Assisting with a mock dig for Frederica Academy students.

Working with Cassina Garden Club on Girl Scout projects.

Liaising with several southeastern universities and 

providing educational services to local organizations, 

including Cannon’s Point Preserve, Guale Preserve, and 

Fort Frederica.  Marie Meranda and Scott Clark presented 

programs at the Golden Isles Archaeological Society.

Administration of an excavation at the 19th century site 

known as Quash’s House, in partnership with Little 

St. Simons Island. Marie Meranda served as principal 

investigator on this project to preserve an extant chimney.

Providing lab facilities and research assistance to Scott Clark, 

who completed his master’s thesis for Georgia Southern 

University on Native American subsistence strategies, based 

on an excavation at Cannon’s Point Preserve.

Processing of materials found during University of 

Tennessee, Chattanooga, field schools investigating an area 

near the James Oglethorpe home site at Fort Frederica 

and attempting to locate an enslaved workers’ cemetery on 

Sapelo Island. Students received instruction in lab methods. 

Providing field and lab support for an additional Sapelo 

Island project to survey an area near the lighthouse.

Continuing the metal preservation program, including the 

cleaning of a cannon ball at the request of Fort Frederica.

Projects during the year have included:
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SOCIETY VOLUNTEERS

Since the Society’s founding, volunteers have worked diligently to bring our mission to life as the front-line connection with visitors 
to our Museums. Our successes are due to the dedication, commitment, love of history, and support demonstrated by these faithful 
stewards. We extend our appreciation to these individuals who continue to devote their time and talent to the work of the Society 
serving as Museum docents, school tour guides, archives registrars and researchers, event volunteers, administrative volunteers, 
archaeology lab volunteers, and members of the Coast Guard Auxiliary Lighthouse Crew. 

Jeff Cole

George Cressman

Myrna Crook

Jim DeLong

Al Dixon

Dennis Espenschied

John Farmer

Gail Feddersen

Jo Fraser

Martha French

Donald Gammon

Aline Gill 

Maggie Glennon

Joyce Gromada

Kathy Hall

Gracelyn Harrington

Duane Harris

Joan Harris

Debby Harrisberger

Susan Hartman

Randy Hires

Deborah Hoffmann

Claude Hollis

Jackie Hollis

Kay Holmes

Nick Honerkamp

Grace Hopper

Billie Huggins

Virginia Jackson

Bruce Jacobs

Carolyn Janssen

Nancy Jenkins

Robert Jenkins

Craig Johnson

Rebecca Johnson

Deborah Kane

Valerie Kehoe

Chandra Kendall

Lauren Kerby

Karen Kinser

Michael Kuenlen

Joan Lee

Bill Leuckle

Chip Lewis

Tom Luckstone

Patty Mallicote

Richard Mallicote

Marie Meranda

Natalie Messelt

Ed Meyer

Christine Mulligan

Claudia Mullis

Jack O’Hagan

Linda Olsen

Pat Overholt

Jan Payne

Mike Peck

Judy Plympton

Sam Portis

Lin Purtle

Sybil Ralston

Wendy Reilly

Bobbi Rish

Gail Rivard

Cesar Rodriguez

Janis Rodriguez

John Rose

Marilyn Rose

Jim Russell

Sallie Sasser

Becky Schanding

Paul Schanding

Tish Searcy

Mark Semmelmayer

Pamela Sergey

Sara Sheffield

Bob Shell

Mary Shell

Deane Sills

Michael Sizemore

Brent Taylor 

Lynn Taylor

Anne Thigpen

Dorothy Thomas

Evelyn Ting

Donn Vecchie-Campbell

Shalan Webb

Dondra Whigham

Robin White

Billy Wiggins

Katelyn Woodford

Frank Worley

Donna Ainger 

Ralph Ainger

Pam Allred

Stanley Altman

Jim Atwood

Larry Bacon

Susan Bacon

Judith Bagnarozzi

Jim Barnett

Robert Bland

Barbara Bleakley

Ken Bleakley

Chris Bone

Les Breen

Adeane Bregman

Becky Bridges

Dottie Brodhag

Jack Brodhag

Linda Bullock

Steve Bullock

Nancy Butler

Nancy Chastain

Scott Clark

Lindsey Cochran
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GIFTS

The generous gifts of the following individuals, families, businesses, and foundations are sincerely appreciated by the  
Coastal Georgia Historical Society.

$50,000 and Greater
Ms. Jeannie Kaufmann and Mr. Roger Ryan 

$25,000 and Greater
Anonymous (3)
Dr. Irwin Berman
DeLong-Sweet Family Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Donohue
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Fox

$10,000 and Greater
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Meschke
The John N. Goddard Foundation, Inc. 
In Memory of Sara Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. John Wallace

$5,000 and Greater
Friends of Coastal Georgia History 
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Jacobs
The Estate of Lee Scheinman

$1,000 and Greater 
Ms. Betty Oliver and Mr. Robert Fischer
Mr. and Mrs. Lewis Glenn in memory of Sally Hawie
Mr. and Mrs. Ross Meschke 
Mr. John O’Hagan
Mrs. Janice Whorton

Under $1,000
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Brothers
Cherokee Garden Club
Dallas Garden Club
Dr. and Mrs. Melvin Deese 
First United Methodist Church
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Greenberg 
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Hall
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Jernigan
Ms. Joanne Johnson
Ms. Katie Kielb
Mr. and Mrs. Marc Lane
Ms. Kathleen List
Mr. and Mrs. Roderick M. Lusted
Ms. Lesli Mitchell
Ms. Heather Nation 
OMCORE
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Owens 
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Pittman
Ms. Jennifer Porter
Ms. Rita Purdy
Mr. and Mrs. Cesar Rodriguez
Mr. and Mrs. John Rogers
Ms. Rebecca Sanders

Matching Gifts
Starbucks Foundation
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SOCIETY MEMBERS

Keeper of the Light
Keepers join the Society annually at  
$1,000 or more. 

LUMINARY
$10,000 and above

Mike and Dave Fox
Barbara and Gus Hernandez
Jeanne E. Kaufmann 
   and Roger Ryan

BENEFACTOR
$5,000 to $9,999

Bobolink Foundation,
  Wendy and Hank Paulson
Grace E. Compton
Correll Family Foundation, 
  Ada Lee and A.D. Correll
Sinclair Frederick III and 
   Helen Frederick in memory
   of Ethel Blandford Prescott
Nancy and Lewis Glenn
Muriel and Jack Windolf

PATRON
$2,500 to $4,999

Bell Family Foundation,
    Jennifer and Tom Bell
Linda and Jay Buchert
Louise and Keith Calhoun
Mary Bryan and Frank DeLoach
DeLong-Sweet Family Foundation, 
    Nancy and Jim DeLong
Wycliffe DeLong
Susie and Roy Dorrance III
Cheryl and Dan DuPree

Sam Franklin III
Linda and Tom Heagy
Brenda and Buddy Jones
Dan Kelly and Annette Wheeler
Diane and Ellen Kinsey-Dempsey
Jim and Dana Manning
Julie and Mike Martin
Betty and Jack Moore
Brenda and Mac Nease
Bob Penn
Anna and Mike Powell 
Cindy and Gene Rackley
Mary and Carl Schellhorn
Bonney and Billy Shuman
Anne and Bill Stembler
Brenda and Larry Thompson
Laura and John Wallace

SUSTAINER
$1,000 to $2,499

Barbara and Bill Abbate
ACG Wealth, Inc.
Mel and Bonnie Adler
Christina Allen
Frances and Millard Allen
Kate and Lanny Allgood
Elkin Alston
Gayle and Jimmy Alston
Ameris Bank
Amman Rice Bennett 
    Wealth Management, 
    Merrill Lynch
Sharon and Bonneau Ansley Jr.
Pauletta and Bob Atwood
Susan and Larry Bacon
Patricia Barmeyer
Ida P. Benton
Irwin Berman
Judy and Claude Booker
Sarah and Jim Borders
Nell and Tommy Bradbury

Reg and Terry Bridges
Broadfield Foundation,
   Sally and Bill Jones III
Laura and Greer Brown
Janet Brown
Barbara Browne and 
   Roger Newman
Belitje Bull
Pamela Hamilton and
   Dennis Burgess
Sue and Chuck Cansler
Kay and Jack Cantrell
Pat and John Carlock
Leslie and Mac Carlton
Beth and Ed Carpenter
Bill and Linda Carter
Mark and Ann Chandler
Adgate and Dargan Cole III
Linda and Dick Cravey
Alice and David Crawford
Meg and Jack Crews
Myrna Crook
Patsy and Fred Cuthbert
Emily and Lee Davenport
Leigh and Melvin Deese
Elsa and Craig Donohue
Susie and Roy Dorrance
Mr. and Mrs. William Downey
Jane Beadles and John Dunham
Sarah and Laurence Dunn
Mr. Douglas Edwards
Martha and Lamar Ellis
Ferrell Scruggs Foundation Inc.
Jan and Phil Fortune
Cindy and Bill Fowler
Tricia and Doug Freeman
David Furnish
Friends of Coastal Georgia History
Georgia Power
Lucy and Dick Glasebrook
Alice Glenn
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Goddard
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Janet and Rawson Gordon
Nancy and Holcombe Green
Kay and Jim Harrell
Phillis and Max Harrell
Carol and Duane Harris
Peggy Hatcher
Sally and Ed Hawie
Jennifer and Robert Hays
Carolyn and Bud Hearn 
Chris and Ken Henson
Valerie Hepburn and David Hayes
Beth and Tommy Holder
Grace Hopper
Billie and Bob Huggins
HunterMaclean 
Abby and John Irby
Sandy and Ralph Jernigan
Tammy and Andy Jetter
Mr. & Mrs. M. Alanson Johnson II
Sherri and Mitchell Jones
Nardis and Mike Kellar
Jim and Frances Kielt
Brenda and Jack Kilgore
John and Elizabeth Killgallon
Gail King
Antonia Laird
Miriam and Wayne Lancaster
Gail and Scott Ledbetter
Linda and Kevin Lokey
Joanie and Stewart Long
Tim and Traci Lowe
Lindee and Art Lucas
Nancy and John Ludwig
Deb and Dan Luginbuhl
Elsie and Ed MacKethan
Martha G. Martin
Lou and Mason McKnight
Ann and Don Meaders
Barbara and Peter Miller
Nancy and Jeff Molitor
Jane A. Montgomery
Pam and Marty Morris

Susan and Christopher Mundy
Deborah and Peter Murphy
Diana and Reg Murphy
Susan and Don Myers
Mr. and Mrs. C.V. Nalley III 
Kim and Tom Noonan
Colleen and Sam Nunn,
    The Nunn Family Foundation
John J. O’Hagan
Linda Olsen
Amelia and Randy Pace
Dana and Patrick Parker
Robin Parker
Jan and Dwight Payne
Bonnie and David Perdue
Joan and Neal Pope
William P. Portman
Jo Ann and Tom Powell 
Jane and Joe Prendergast
Kathryne and Jonathan Raclin
Sybil Ralston
Vicki Ream and Arnold Montez 
Tom Regan
Jim and Janis Rehlaender
John Rodman
Janis and Cesar Rodriguez
Mimi and John Rogers
Sue and Tom Sayer
Pat and Bob Schieffer
Karen and Mahlon Schneider
Pam Scruggs 
Alice and John Selman
Laura and Mike Shea
Nancy and Steve Simms
Carol and Ben Slade
St. Simons Bank & Trust
Anne and Robert Stolz
Rosemary and Wade Strickland
Hillary and Bud Stringfellow
Frankie and Gordon Strother
Tommy and Sally Stroud
Ethelynn and Bill Stuckey

Barbara Sullivan
Brooke B. and Rees M. Sumerford
Turner and Associates Insurance, 
   Robbie Turner
Lynda and Randy Tye
Donn Vecchie-Campbell
Barbara and Keith Weikel
Maria and Tom Wheeler
Philip and Mary Hart Wilheit
Gayle and Dennis Winchester
Deborah and David Wright

Assistant Keeper 
Assistant Keepers join the Society  
at the $500 level. 			 
		
Mr. and Mrs. Richard B. Altman
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Barrett
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Doubleday
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Ernst
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Fishman
Mr. and Mrs. Kelly Goalby
Mrs. Elliott Gumaer
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Hurt
Mr. and Mrs. Clay Jackson
Mr. and Mrs. William Pitt
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Saboe
Southeast Georgia Health System
Mr. and Mrs. Thad Truett

Lamplighter
Lamplighter members join the Society 
at the $300 level. 		
	
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Aydelott
Mr. John Bauser and Ms. Cheryl Hargrove
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Bell
Colonel and Mrs. Russell Bolt
Mr. and Mrs. Steven H. Bullock
Mr. and Mrs. Rocker Channell
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Cronin
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Flynn

Continued on next page
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Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Grozier
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Jacobs
Mr. James Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Leon Jorgensen
Mr. and Mrs. Victor Jost
Mr. and Mrs. David Kerstetter
Mr. and Mrs. Clive Oatley
Mrs. Mary Perry
Ms. Jodi Rahal
Mrs. Wayne Sheffield
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Sizemore
Mr. and Mrs. Luke Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Tillitski
Ms. Georgia Bailey Usry
Mr. and Mrs. Charles VanSwearingen

Curator
Curator members join the Society  
at the $150 level. 	
	
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Ainger	
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip Attridge	
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Austin	
Ms. Judith Benjamin	
Ms. Wanda Bernhardt	
Ms. Lynda Bisher	
Mr. Christopher Bone	
Mr. Frank Booker III
Mr. and Mrs. Lawson Calhoun	
Ms. Andrea Chappelle	
Mrs. Deanna Clark	
Ms. Lillian Clarke	
Mr. David Crews	
Mr. Robert Cunningham and Ms. Tracy Lovell	
Ms. Martha Jane Dodson	
Mr. and Mrs. George Ellis	
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Faulkenberry	
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Friedman	
Mrs. Katherine Fuller	
Mr. Paul Gallogly	
Mr. and Mrs. Alton Garrett	
Dr. and Mrs. Branham Garth	

Mrs. Kathleen M. Haller	
Mrs. Loanne Hamje	
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Hassinger	
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Hayden	
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Heinecke	
Mrs. Ethel Horton	
Mr. and Mrs. Clark Isaac	
Ms. Virginia Jackson	
Mr. David Keen	
Ms. Kim Kelly	
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Kiernan	
Mr. Jerry Lamb	
Mr. Stephen Landis	
Mr. Jim Lanier	
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Layman	
Mr. Lance Lipman and Ms. Gail Cook	
Mr. Thomas P. Luckstone	
Mr. and Mrs. William Lueckel	
Ms. Jane Madaj	
Senator and Mrs. Mack F. Mattingly	
Mr. Don McCue and Mrs. Carol Koracin	
Mr. Thomas McGraw	
Mr. and Mrs. Jack W. Overholt	
Ms. Leann Pask	
Mr. Arthur Pittman	
Mr. and Mrs. Dwight Plyler	
Mr. John Ryman	
Mr. and Mrs. Rob Schmitter	
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Smith	
Mr. Julian Smith	
Ms. Margie Stockton and Mr. Harry Marshall	
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Swain	
Mr. and Mrs. William Thau	
Mr. and Mrs. Lawson Thigpen	
Mr. Terry Trotochaud	
Mr. John A. Tuten	
Mr. John B. Wells	
Mr. and Mrs. J. Thomas Whelchel	
Brig. Gen. and Mrs. Clinton H. Winne	Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Young

Family
Family members join at the Society  
at the $100 level.	
		
Mr. and Mrs. David Abell	
Mr. and Mrs. T.W. Abraham	
Mr. Ray Acosta	
Mr. and Mrs. R.W. Adams	
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Adams	
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Addison	
Dr. and Mrs. Vincent Albo	
Mr. Michael Albo	
Mr. David Alexander	
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Alexander	
Mr. and Mrs. William Allen	
Mr. Philip R. Allison	
Mr. and Mrs. Merrill Alton-Graham and 
    Mauri Graham	
Mr. and Mrs. David Anderson	
Mr. and Mrs. Richard M. Applegate	
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Aspinwall	
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Auten	
Dr. and Mrs. Edwin T. Avret	
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Baker	
Mr. and Mrs. Kern Baker	
Mr. and Mrs. James Barger	
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Barlow	
Mr. and Mrs. John Barnes	
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Baumgardner	
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Beard	
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Beckham III
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Belcher	
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Bell	
Mr. J.D. Benefield Jr.
Ms. Charlotte Bennett	
Mr. and Mrs. J. Paul Benson Jr.
Ms. Rachel Berg	
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Berolzheimer	
Mr. and Mrs. David Berry	
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Bice	
Mr. Van Black	
Mr. and Mrs. Tilman Blakely	

Memberships, continued
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Mr. and Mrs. Cliff Blanchard	
Ms. Barbara Bleakly	
Mr. David Blumenfield and Ms. 
    Paula Eubanks	
Ms. Lora Ruble Bohannon	
Mrs. Elizabeth Bommer	
Mr. and Mrs. William Bost	
Mr. and Mrs. Leslie Breen	
Ms. Adeane Bregman	
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Bridges	
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Brinkley	
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Brodhag	
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Brown	
Mr. and Mrs. Byron Brown	
Mr. William Brown	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Bryan	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Bunting	
Mr. and Mrs. William Burdell Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Will Burdell, III	
Col. and Mrs. John Campbell	
Mr. George Cannon	
Mr. and Mrs. Grover Carrington	
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Carson	
Mr. and Mrs. C.E. Carter III
Mr. Curtis Carter	
Ms. Cherise Cartwright	
Ms. Tracy Carver	
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Chapman	
Ms. Nancy Chastain	
Ms. Catherine Chicos	
Ms. Susan Clark	
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Cole	
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Coleman	
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Comley	
Mr. and Mrs. James Cook	
Mr. and Mrs. Grover Cleveland Cook	
Mr. and Mrs. William Cook	
Mr. Frederick E. Cooper	
Mr. and Mrs. Adrian Coote	
Mr. William S. Cope	
Mrs. Ann Corley	
Mr. and Mrs. Dale W. Covington	

Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Cranford	
Mr. and Mrs. George Cressman Jr.
Ms. Chris Culver	
Mr. and Mrs. Simon Curtis	
Mr. and Mrs. Brad Curtis	
Mr. and Mrs. John Dabkowski	
Mr. and Mrs. John Dalis	
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Daniel	
Mr. and Mrs. Ted Davis	
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Davis	
Ms. Michelle DeHaven	
Ms. Tammy H. DeLoach	
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Dennard	
Dr. and Mrs. William Disque	
Ms. Marie Dodd	
Jean Dole and Tracy Techau	
Ms. Mary C. Donohue	
Mr. and Mrs. George Dorsey	
Mr. Stephen Doster	
Ms. Rose Dougherty	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Douglas	
Ms. Gwen Douglas	
Col. and Mrs. William A. Dow	
Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Drummond	
Mr. and Mrs. Sherman Dudley	
Mr. and Mrs. Prentice Eager III
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Early	
Mr. and Mrs. William Easley	
Mr. and Mrs. Vince Ebbeskotte	
Dr. and Mrs. Hugh Eisen	
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Ellis	
Mr. Jim Ervine	
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Everson	
Mr. and Mrs. Jon Fatica	
Ms. Patricia Featherstone and Mr. 
    Robert Potokar	
Ms. Joann Felder	
Mr. and Mrs. Albert Fendig	
Drs. Don and Dottie Fielder	
Drs. Michael and Rhee Fincher	
Mr. Thomas Fine and Dr. Patricia Maffeo
Mr. Robert Fischer and Ms. Betty Oliver	

Mrs. Michael J. Fixx	
Mr. and Mrs. Rich Fleming	
Ms. Yvonne Flowers	
Mr. and Mrs. E. Randall Floyd II
Mr. and Mrs. James Foster	
Mr. William France	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Franklin	
Ms. Sharon Free	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Gaither	
Mr. and Mrs. Don Gammon	
Mr. and Mrs. Allen R. Gann and Betty Woodward 
Mr. and Mrs. James Gash	
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Gates	
Mr. Craig Gentzle	
Mr. and Mrs. Billy Gibson	
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Gilles	
Mr. and Mrs. Jose Gonzalez	
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Gordon	
Mr. Jack Gore and Mrs. Charlotte Floyd-Gore	
Mr. Cannon Gould	
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Graham	
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Graitcer	
Ms. Mitzi Grubb and Jim Flanagan	
Dr. Daniel Hagan	
Mr. and Mrs. Jody Haley	
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Hall	
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Hanneld	
Mr. and Mrs. David Hanson	
Mr. Glenn Harden and Ms. Miriam Narmore	
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Harper	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Harper	
Mr. and Mrs. Henry H. Harrell	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Harris	
Ms. Jessie Harrison	
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Harrison	
Ms. Jodi Hartley	
Mr. and Mrs. Jack E. Hartman	
Mr. and Mrs. Alden Harwood	
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Haughney	
Ms. Celia Hay	
Mr. William Pierce Haymon	
Mr. Bain Head	

Continued on next page
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Mr. and Mrs. James Helton	
Dr. Albert Henderson	
Mr. Timothy Henning	
Ms. Susie Henning and Lynn Henning	
Ms. Anna Henry	
Ms. Sandra Hicks	
Prof. and Mrs. Matthew Higgins	
Ms. Fran Hilsman	
Mr. and Mrs. James Hinsley	
Mrs. Ronald Hlozansky	
Ms. Maggie Hodges	
Mr. and Mrs. Marlin Hoffer	
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Hoffman	
Mr. and Mrs. Tate Holbrook	
Ms. Charla Holbrook	
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Holmes	
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Holt	
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Hopkins III
Mr. and  Mrs. D. Dwayne Hoven	
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Howard	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Howenstine	
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Humphries	
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Hunke	
Ms. Lyn Hunt	
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Hunt	
Clinton and Michele Hutchins	
Mr. Larry Ivers	
Mr. Ronald Jacobs and Ms. Marsha Jenkins	
Honorable and Mrs. Alex Johnson	
Mr. and Mrs. Hutch Johnson	
Dr. and Mrs. Steven Johnson	
Mr. Charles Jones	
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Jordan	
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Kalil	
Mr. and Mrs. Terry Kammer	
Mr. and Mrs. Dick Kasak	
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Kegel	
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Kehoe	
Mr. and Mrs. Stiles A. Kellett Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Kelley	
Mr. Stephen Kelley	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Kelterborn	

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Kennedy	
Mr. and Mrs. Richard King	
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Kirk	
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Kirtley	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Klem	
Ms. Diane Knight and Mr. Ray Miller	
Mrs. Ruth Kolumber	
Mr. and Mrs. Lowell Korb	
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Krug	
Ms. Marn Larsen-Ball	
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Latvala	
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Lee Jr.
Judge and Mrs. William F. Lee Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Lee	
Mr. and Mrs. Milton M. Leggett	
Mr. Zack Lester	
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Lewis	
Mr. and Mrs. Joshua Lezniewicz	
Dr. Astor Lim	
Dr. and Mrs. John Limburg	
Mr. and Mrs. John Lindgren	
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Lindquist	
Mr. and Mrs. Charles R. Lott	
Mr. and Mrs. Roderick M. Lusted	
Mrs. Judy Lyons	
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Lyons	
Mr. and Mrs. Joel Maddox	
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Mallet	
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Mallicote	
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Mancini	
Dr. and Mrs. D. Hubert Manning	
Mr. and Mrs. Vernon Martin	
Mrs. Rebecca Martin	
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip Mason	
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Mattie	
Mr. Timothy McBride	
Ms. Anna Belle McCaskill	
Ms. Halie McCollum	
Col. and Mrs. John McConnell	
Mr. and Mrs. Dennie McCrary	
Mr. and Mrs. John T. McCreadie	
Dr. and Mrs. Walker C. McGraw, M.D.	

Mr. William A. McIntosh	
Mr. and Mrs. Mike McKinney	
Mr. Michael McMillan	
Mr. and Mrs. Bill McNair	
Mr. and Mrs. N. Shaw McVeigh III
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Meagher	
Mr. James Meighen	
Ms. Kim Merck	
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Meschke	
Mr. and Mrs. David Meskell	
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Meyer	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Miller	
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Mills	
Ms. Debbie Mollycheck	
Mr. and Mrs. Pat Montgomery	
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Mooney	
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Mooney	
Mr. Carlton A. Morrison	
Mrs. Jennifer Morrow	
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Moser	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Muir	
Mr. and Mrs. Emerson Mungin Jr.
Ms. Elizabeth Murphy	
Mr. Michael Mustard	
Dr. Robert Natzke	
Mr. Trammell Newton	
Mr. and Mrs. W. Eugene Nichols	
Mr. and Mrs. George Nies	
Mr. Gary Nikoukary	
Mr. and Mrs. David O’Hagan	
Mr. W.P. O’Halloran	
Mr. and Mrs. Don T. O’Quinn	
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Oliver	
Mr. and Mrs. Olaf H. Olsen Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Johnathan Olson	
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Pace	
Ms. Lorene Palmer and Mr. Bruce Hackley
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Pandolfi	
Mr. Greg Pease	
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Pentecost	
Mrs. Germaine Perambo	
Dr. W. Charles Pfister	

Family Memberships, continued
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Mr. and Mrs. Buzzy Pickren	
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Pieschel	
Ms. Christina Pinkerton	
Mr. and Mrs. Vince Pisano	
Mrs. Carole Ploeger	
Mr. and Mrs. Clark Price	
Mr. Kevin L. Priddy	
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Rado	
Mr. and Mrs. George Ragsdale	
Mr. and Mrs. William Ramsaur	
Mr. Tim Ranney	
Mr. and Mrs. John Renfroe	
Mr. and Mrs. James Renner	
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Rentz	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Rice	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Rightnour	
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Rinkevich	
Mr. and Mrs. Robby Roberts	
Mr. and Mrs. Don Rogers	
Mr. and Mrs. Bell Ronay	
Mrs. Pamela Roseman	
Ms. Elizabeth Runge	
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Rushin	
Mr. and Mrs. S. Whitten Rusk III
Mr. and Mrs. Paul B. Salter Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Rolf Sannes	
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Scarbrough	
Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Schmitz	
Mr. and Mrs. Rodger Schoneker	
Mr. and Mrs. Clay Scofield	
Ms. Sharon Scott	
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Semmelmayer	
Ms. Diane Sheehan	
Mr. and Mrs. Albert F. Shelander Sr.
Mr. Robert Shell	
Mr. John Shepherd	
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Shulten	
Mr. Don Baker and Mr. Randy Siegel	
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Slack	
Mr. and Mrs. Wilfred Smith	
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Smith	
Mr. and Mrs. William C. Smith	

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Smith	
Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Smith Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Spalding	
Mr. and Mrs. Clay Stallworth	
Dr. Gwendolyn Stevens and Mr. Nils Wessell	
Mr. and Mrs. Mason Stewart	
Mr. Carl K. Stock	
Ms. Arlene Stovall	
Mr. Michael Stroud	
Mr. and Dr. Gregory Stucky	
Mr. and Mrs. Gaines Sturdivant	
Mr. Buddy Sullivan	
Ms. Frances Tadda	
Mr. Brent W. Taylor	
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Tennant	
Mr. and Mrs. M.D. Terry	
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Thomas	
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Thornton	
Mr. and Mrs. Wallace Tillman	
Mr. J. Wayne Tindall	
Mr. and Mrs. William Tipton	
Mr. and Dr. Don Tisdale	
Dr. and Mrs. Clarence Torrance	
Mr. and Mrs. G. Ben Turnipseed	
Ms. Linda Usrey	
Ms. Kim Vandergrift	
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Vaughan	
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Viall	
Mr. and Mrs. Chet Walker	
Ms. Marlene Louise Walters	
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Lister Walton	
Mr. and Mrs. Johnny W. Warren	
Mr. and Mrs. George Waterhouse	
Mr. Lamar Webb	
Mr. and Mrs. Ronnie Wehunt	
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Weller	
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Wetherington	
Ms. Jan Whalen	
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Wiggins	
Mr. and Mrs. Nathan Williams	
Mr. Richard Williamson and Ms. Janie Shaheen	
Mr. and Mrs. John Wilsher	

Mr. and Mrs. John Winsness	
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Winsness	
Mr. and Mrs. Royce Wood	
Mr. and Mrs. M. H. Woodside	
Mr. Chris Woodward	
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Worley	
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Wright	
Mr. and Mrs. Lyle F. Yates	
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Young	
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Young	

Individual
Individual members join the  
Society at the $50 level.

Ms. LaTanya Abbott-Austin
Ms. Julie Abitz
Ms. Virginia Adams
Mrs. Camille Adams
Ms. Katherine B. Allen
Ms. Anne Ambrose
Ms. Suzanne Amiano
Ms. Jeanne Anderson
Ms. Sandy Anderson
Ms. Alana Andrews
Mrs. Martha Armstrong
Ms. Susan Aronson
Mr. Bob Aronson
Mrs. Jane Asher
Ms. Sharon Fletcher Azanza
Ms. Sandy Bair
Ms. Gayle Baker
Ms. Wendy Baker
Ms. Nelda Ballagh
Ms. Diane C. Barnsley
Ms. Donna Bassett
Mr. Michael Bauser
Ms. Dorothy Toth Beasley
Mrs. Carol J. Bell
Ms. Jo S. Bennett
Mrs. Kay Benson
Ms. Christine Biscardi

Continued on next page
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Ms. Janice Dollar
Ms. Eda Donofrio
Mrs. Joyce Douglass
Mr. George Dupuy
Ms. Dianne Durand
Ms. Pamela Eastman
Ms. Sarah Ellerbee
Mr. Frampton Ellis
Mrs. Rebecca Estes
Mr. Michael Falsetta
Ms. Marcia Farber
Rev. John Farmer
Ms. Jean Farrant
Mrs. Byra Fell
Mrs. Mary Lou Folts
Mr. Chantez Ford
Ms. Amanda Ford
Mr. Don A. Fox
Mrs. Jo Fraser
Ms. Martha French
Ms. Marilyn Friddle
Ms. Kim Friend
Mrs. Myra Galbreath
Ms. Margaret Gallagher
Ms. Paula Galland
Ms. Mary Jane Gamble
Mrs. Kathleen Gansereit
Ms. Audrey Gibbons
Mrs. Carole Ginzl
Ms. Margaret Glennon
Ms. Gay Gober
Mr. Kent L. Goering
Ms. Lynn Goldblatt
Mrs. Mary Gonsalves
Ms. Georgia Graves
Mrs. Frances Graves
Ms. Marie Gray
Mr. Michael Greene
Ms. Nancy Gregory
Ms. Mary Gress
Ms. Joyce Gromade
Ms. Kathy Hall

Ms. Lynn Hamil
Mr. Brett M. Harper
Mr. John Harper
Mr. Franklin A. Hart
Ms. Janet Hays
Ms. Carol Heffernan
Mr. Daniel Hefti
Ms. Joyce Heinz
Mrs. Adelaide J. Heisel
Ms. Jo Heller- Orr
Mrs. Margaret Herman
Mr. Stephen Hires
Ms. Martha Hodge
Mrs. Susan Hoffman
Mrs. Deborah Hoffmann
Ms. Lurlyne Holland
Ms. Kathy Hubsch
Ms. Karen Hufnagel
Ms. Sally J. Hunter
Ms. Margaret Hutchinson
Ms. Patricia Ide
Ms. Susan M. Imhoff
Ms. Lois Owens Irvin
Mr. Henry Jackson
Ms. Charlene James
Ms. Carolyn Janssen
Mrs. Thea Jarvis
Mrs. Marti Jeffers
Mrs. Nancy Jenkins
Ms. Patricia Jordan
Mrs. W. M. Kampschmidt
Mr. Michael Kane
Ms. Mimi Kates
Ms. Beth Keaton
Mr. Anthony Kegel
Ms. Judi Kelley
Ms. Beth S. Kempe
Ms. Chandra Kendall
Mrs. Marcia Kester
Ms. Catherine Kyker
Ms. Lynn Ladefoged
Mr. David Lakari

Ms. Harriet Langford
Ms. Brenda Langley
Mr. George Lawton
Ms. Carol E. Lee
Mrs. Royce Leggett
Ms. Elizabeth LeSueur
Mr. Edward B. Liles
Ms. Carol Long
Ms. Patricia Lynch
Ms. Jane Adams MacKenna
Mrs. Claudia Malone
Ms. Lee D. Malone
Ms. Anna K. Mansfield
Mr. Vincent Marchionna
Ms. Mary Jane Marsh
Ms. Pamela Marshall
Ms. Gwen Mayberry-White
Ms. Ann McCann
Ms. June McCash
Ms. Frances McLean
Ms. Charlene McManamy
Ms. Patricia McMillan
Mr. Robert Meek
Mrs. Carla Melvin
Ms. Judy Miller
Ms. Holly Free Mobley
Mr. Dwight Moody
Mr. John W. Moore
Mrs. Pamela Mueller
Mr. Robert M. Murphy
Ms. Beverly Myers
Ms. Cathy Nix
Ms. Carol Norton
Mrs. Virginia O’Connor
Mr. Ed O’Grady
Dr. Rachel Overton
Ms. Sharon Parham
Mrs. Judith Parker
Ms. Ann Parmalee
Ms. Bobbie Patrick
Ms. Bette Peirce
Ms. Camille Penders

Individual Memberships, continued

Mr. Reese Bischoff
Mrs. Margaret Blackstock
Dr. Sharon Bolin
Ms. Marcia Boney
Ms. Patricia Boykin
Ms. Elizabeth Braswell
Ms. Fran Brauer
Mr. Hugh Breslin
Mrs. Carol Brockway
Mr. Larry Brown
Mr.  James Bruce
Mrs. Angela E. Burns
Ms. Dorris Burton
Mr. Russell Busbee
Mrs. Mary Jo Busby-Griffith
Mrs. Nancy Butler
Ms. Louise Campbell
Dr. Sage Campione
Mrs. Helen Castrillo
Ms. Kathryn Cathey
Ms. Ann King Chapman
Dr. Jean Choate
Ms. Anne Chubb
Mr. Wayne Ciano
Ms. Ginny Connors
Mrs. Linda Cooper
Mr. Richard Cowan
Ms. Judy Crews
Ms. Ann Crowther
Ms. Elizabeth Crowther
Mrs. Linda Culver
Mr. Chris Curry
Ms. Susan Daniell
Mrs. Priscilla Darby
Mr. Justin Davey
Ms. Alison Dawson
Ms. Cheryl DeMarco
Ms. Elizabeth DeMato
Mrs. Rodney Dennis
Ms. Rose Desena
Ms. Joanne Devincenzo
Ms. Barbara Diemmer
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Ms. Helen R. Peppiatt
Ms. Ann E. Pequigney
Ms. Gloria G. Phillips
Ms. Nancy Pickren
Mrs. Susan Pool
Ms. Sophia Porson
Mr. Sam Portis
Mr. Mark Propst
Ms. Lin Purtle
Ms. Virginia Ramsey
Ms. Bethany B. Raulerson
Mrs. Wendy Reilly
Ms. Betty Richards
Ms. Robin Rish
Ms. Gail Rivard
Ms. Jane Rives
Ms. Viviana Rodriguez
Mr. Lawrence Rogers
Mr. John Rogers
Mrs. George Roulhac
Ms. Madeleine Royal
Ms. Debbie Salyer
Ms. Mersia Sams
Mrs. Mike Sasser
Ms. Kathryn Saunders
Mr. Lawrence Scarborough
Ms. Lynn Schofield
Ms. Virginia Schroder
Mrs. Alison Schueneman
Mr. Lawrence Sechler
Ms. Julie Sellers
Mr. Edward Shanbacker
Ms. Sylvia Shearer
Mrs. Gary Sheffield
Mrs. Claire Sherrill
Mr. Andrew Shillington
Mrs. Janet Shirley
Mrs. Linda Shonesy
Mr. Jeffrey Shue
Mrs. Deane Sills
Mrs. Vickie Simmons
Ms. Cindy Simpson

Mrs. David T. Smith
Ms. Sara Elizabeth Smith
Ms. Edith Smoak
Ms. Dianne Searcy Smoot
Mrs. Roberta Sortwell
Mr. Nelson Spriggs
Mrs. Barbara Sprouse
Ms. Deborah Dodd Squires
Mr. Benjamin Sterling
Mrs. Marian Stevens
Mr. Larry Stinson
Ms. Judith Stipp
Ms. Tess Stuermer
Mr. Carl O. Svendsen
Ms. Evelyn Ting
Mrs. Orita Tonkens
Mrs. Jacquelin Turbidy
Mrs. Louise Ufer
University of Georgia Main Library
Ms. Christine Walden
Ms. Beth Carey Wallace
Mr. Frank O. Walsh
Ms. Jeanne Warwick
Ms. Susan Weaver
Ms. Marilyn Webb
Mrs. Neile Weis
Mrs. Dee West
Ms. Kathie Whalen
Mrs. Star Wheeler
Ms. Robin White
Ms. Stacie Williams
Mrs. Susan Williamson
Ms. Faith Willis
Mr. James Wolf
Ms. Gail Wolflick
Ms. Linda Woodall
Mrs. Ann Wright
Ms. Frances Zwenig

Lifetime*
Lifetime members made a one time gift of 
$1,000 to the Society and are recognized 
as a member in perpetuity.

Mr. Ray Acosta
Dr. and Mrs. Vincent Albo 
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Auten 
Dr. Irwin Berman
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Berolzheimer
Mr. and Mrs. David Berry
Mr. and Mrs. William Burdell
Mr. Curtis Carter
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Cole 
Mr. Frederick Cooper 
Ms. Marie Dodd 
Mr. and Mrs. Albert Fendig 
Mr. and Mrs. E. Floyd
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Hawie 
Mr. Willilam Haymon 
Dr. Albert Henderson 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Hoven 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard King 
Ellen and Diane Kinsey-Dempsey
Mrs. Ruth Kolumber 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Latvala  
Dr. Astor Lim
Mr. and Mrs. N. McVeigh III 
Mrs. Nancy Montgomery 
Mr. W.P. O’Halloran 
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Parker
Mr. Bruce Rado   
Mr. and Mrs. William Ramsaur
Mr. and Mrs. Cesar Rodriguez
Mrs. Joseph Ross  
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Strother
Mr. and Mrs. Gaines Sturdivant
Mr. and Mrs. William Tipton
Mr. G. Turnipseed
Mr. Lamar Webb
Mr. and Mrs. John Wilsher 

*This membership category  
is no longer offered. 
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P.O. BOX 21136
ST. SIMONS ISLAND, GEORGIA 31522

coastalgeorgiahistory.org


